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4 July 2024 
 
Thomas 
fyi-request-27333-6819d9cb@requests.fyi.org.nz 
 
 

Your request for information under the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 
(LGOIMA) – (case number CAS-933055-C3B2D1) 

 
Kia ora Thomas 
 
I refer to your official information request dated 22 June 2024 for information on the new EMU trains being 
delivered. 
 
All of the units are built to the same ‘class AM’ design.  The new units will have updated on-board signalling 
systems, more efficient LED Lighting and some updates to the traction and control systems to allow for 
future operation as 9-car trains.  These changes are being retrofit to the existing fleet.  The new units will 
also come with USB charging points on the walls between seats. 
 
You can contact us at emuprojectdirector@at.govt.nz if you would like further information on the project. 
 
We trust this clarifies your request, but should you believe that we have not dealt with your request 
appropriately, you are able to make a complaint to the Office of the Ombudsman in accordance with section 
27(3) of the LGOIMA Act and seek an investigation and review in regard to this matter. 
 
 Ngā mihi, 
 

 
Phil Wratt 
Engagement Manager 
Customer Care 
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